
  

   

 

  
 

 
 

 

Friday 17th January 2025 

Letter 17 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Next Week in School 

Monday 20th January   3.20pm Y3-6 KS2 Mr Scaife Sports club  
3.20pm Y6 SATs revision group  

Tuesday 21st January     

Wednesday 22nd January   Y4/5 Swimming 
KS2 Cross Country competition  
Craft club after school 
6.00pm Karate Club (external provider) 

Thursday 23rd January   3.20pm Y1/2 Mr Scaife after school sports club  

Friday 24th January   KS2 Celebration assembly 
Mr Darcy After School Football club  

The weekly letter is now also on the school website under the newsletter tab.  

Attendance for each year group this week is:  Well done this week to Year 5 for the highest 
attendance in school! 
 
Please remember to call us before 9.00am if your 

child is absent. 
If you don’t contact us, we will call you and work 

down our contact list.  
If we still cannot contact you, we may come to your 

house to do a welfare check. 

Reception 95.6% Year 4 96.2% 

Year 1 96% Year 5 97.6% 

Year 2 96.3% Year 6 90.4% 

Year 3 88.9% Whole School  94.8% 

Safeguarding Lead – Mrs Fiona Sharp  
Deputy Safeguarding Lead – Mr Dave Fenn  
Safeguarding Governor – Mr Richard Shuttleworth 

 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 

Please may I remind parents that the uniform hoodies are for PE days only. Please don’t feel you have to 

buy these since normal school jumpers can also be worn on PE days. They are in the uniform shop as 

another option.  

 

NEW PARENT GOVERNOR  

Welcome to Ben Stuart who has nominated himself to be a parent governor on the 

School Committee. We thank him for volunteering to do this important role in 

school and look forward to working with him. Please read more about him below. 

 

I have recent experience as a Governor at Northallerton School (another school in 

the Arete Trust, which Broomfield School joined in 2024) and I'm looking forward to 

applying that experience to working with Broomfield School where my two 

daughters do/will attend. I trained as an Engineer, working for ten years to ensure diesel engines fitted to 

trucks and buses meet stringent global emissions standards. I now work in a Strategic Business role for the 

 

 

January Right of the Month 

Article 14 

You have the right to think and 
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same Global Company, understanding how the changing Greenhouse Gas regulatory landscape impacts our 

business around the world. As a Governor I plan to help the school navigate its integration with the Arete 

Multi-Academy Trust, advocate for Science, Technology, Engineering and Maths (STEM) provision and also 

to ensure the school fosters a safe and inclusive environment for pupils so that they can enjoy their time in 

school and reach their full potential. 

 

STAFFING UPDATE FOR YEAR 2 

At February half term, we are very sad to announce that Miss Salkeld will be leaving us. She has secured a 

new job working for the Kings Trust as a Youth Development Lead, working with young people to support 

their employability. We wish her every success in this exciting new opportunity. Mrs Upex is returning from 

her maternity leave at half term and will be teaching Thursdays and Fridays in year 2. Mrs Simpson, who 

most of our children already know from being one of our regular cover teachers, will be teaching at the 

beginning of the week: Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday until the end of the school year. Both are very 

experienced teachers and will be working closely with Miss Salkeld for good transition. We are looking to 

have early parent consultation evenings for Year 2  

 

NORTH YORKSHIRE FINALS GIRLS FOOTBALL  

This week saw the much-anticipated chance for our brilliant Year 5/6 Girls to represent the Hambleton 

district in the North Yorkshire Girls Football finals. Having already been crowned champions in the cluster 

and area finals, the girls took lots of confidence and positivity into the tournament. Having had a few 

training sessions at school, despite the bitter cold weather, the girls were ready to take on the challenge!  

Facing 7 10-minute games against the best girls in the region, we knew it would be tough.  The girls drew 

upon the same great teamwork, encouragement, resilience and energy that served them so well previously.  

Each game was decided by the narrowest of margins (the girls often only losing by one goal) as we faced 

some excellent teams with great skill.  The girls showed great perseverance though, improving in every 

game and winning their last with a commanding 4-0 victory.  A hugely respectable performance means the 

girls finished up in the knowledge that they are the 6th best team in the whole of North Yorkshire.  As a 

school, we are extremely proud of the girls and the brilliant way they have represented the school and 

ignited a passion for girls’ football. Well done all! 

 

 
Yours sincerely 

 
Mrs Fiona Sharp  



  

   

 

 

FUTURE DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Date Event 

Wednesday 22nd January  KS2 Cross country competition  

Tuesday 28th January  Areté Learning trust review of school  

Friday 31st January  English Hub advisor in school all day 

Monday 1st February  Group 1 Bikeability session Year 5 

Tuesday 4th February  Class photos  
School Health and Safety Fire check 
7.00pm FOBS meeting  

Thursday 6th February  Group 2 Bikeability session year 5 

Monday 10th February  Group 1 Bikeability session Year 5 

Tuesday 11th February  Governor meeting 3  

Thursday 13th February  Group 2 Bikeability session year 5 

Friday 14th February  Break up for February half term holiday  

Monday 24th February  School opens for start of spring term 2 

Wednesday 5th March  3.20pm Year 4 Peat Rigg information meeting for parents  

Thursday 6th March  FOBS discos after school  

Wednesday 12th March  Tchoukball competition Y3/4 

Friday 14th March  Governor/Trustee Areté Learning Trust visit 

Monday 17th March  Year 1-6 assessment week  

Wednesday 19th March  Dodgeball competition Y5/6  

Wednesday 26th March -Friday 28th 
March  

Y4 Peat Rigg Residential trip  

Monday 31st March  Parent Teacher Consultation option 1  

Tuesday 1st April  Governor meeting 4 

Wednesday 2nd April  Hi5 girls netball competition y5/6 

Thursday 3rd April  Parent Teacher Consultation option 2 

Friday 4th April  Break up for Easter holidays  

 

 


